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Vice President EHS Resources

June 23 2011

David Bird

Division of Reclamation Mining and Safety
Colorado Department of Natural Resources
1313 Sherman Street Room 215
Denver Colorado 80203

Dear Mr Bird

Respectfully yours
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Richard Blubaugh

cc M Beshore
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Request for Extension
Centennial Uranium Project Weld County
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Powertech USA Inc Powertech requests another extension for our response to the P
2008043 NOI MD03 Fourth Review completeness issues outlined by DRMS in its letter to
Powertech dated March 18 2010 Powertech was granted approval from the Environmental
Protection Agency EPA for its Class V Underground Injection Control Permit to reinject
produced pump test water on December 3 2010 Following appeals the EPA decided to
withdraw the final permit and reissue a revised draft permit EPA has reissued the draft
permit and the public comment period closed June 10 2011 We anticipate receiving the
new and revised permit later this year

Powertech still intends to conduct the aquifer pump test for the Centennial Project
However it is becoming more doubtful that the test will be performed in 2011 Therefore
it may be during the warm months of2012 before the aquifer pump test can be performed

If you have any questions or require additional information please contact the undersigned
at 303 7907528 or Mike Beshore at 970 2827777


